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AGM, British European Association 

Sunday November 1st 2015, 12 noon 

Flintmarken 15 1., tv, 2950 Vedbæk 

 
Item 1: Appointment of chairperson. 
Jens Ulstrup agreed to chair the meeting, and Bill Vase agreed to take the minutes. 
 

Item 2: Adoption of the agenda. 
The agenda was adopted. 

Item 3: Reports. 
i) Treasurer 
A copy of the treasurer's report was handed out. The treasurer's report was approved. 

ii) Home-page editor 
No changes made. The following points were considered worth mentioning about the 

website: 

1) It explains how to see and read overseas newspapers from all over the world and how 

to reach BBC radio via the internet (recently updated). 

2) Suggestions for any other content should come from the members. 

iii) Bulletin editor 
The next bulletin will be published in January. More will be included about renewing British 
passports. 
 

Item 4: Appointment of management team for 2015 - 2016 
No changes to core group or substitutes. 
 

Item 5: Future of BEA. 
We carry on, especially since there are doubts about dual nationality. 
 

Item 6: Any other business. 
Get involved in the referendum bill (UK pensions). Petition the House of Lords. Check 
http://connexionfrance.com/ and search for “house of lords”. 
 

Item 7: What are the expectations of the members? 
We continue. 
 

Item 8: Thanks 
Extended to all who attended the meeting and to all those who contributed actively during the 
course of the year, including the core members and our hosts. 
 

Item 9: Meeting closed at 15:30. 
 

 
 

 

http://connexionfrance.com/
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The British European Association, President's Report November 2015. 
 
The most important event this year is that from September 1, 2015 dual citizenship became legal 
in Denmark.  Several of us have already taken the necessary oral and written tests, been 
interviewed by the police and have applied for dual citizenship.  However we have to wait for 
several months before we know if we have been given the privilege of being Danish citizens as 
well as British.  Elizabethann Burke Madsen, one of our members, had an excellent article in 
Berlingske Tidende a few weeks ago on this subject.  Some of us went to a party in Politiken's Hus 
organised by Danes Worldwide on September 1 to celebrate dual citizenship.  About 300 people 
were present. 
 
Other events which have taken place include our annual dinner at the Hong Fu Restaurant on 
February 6.  There have also been ESU meetings and the KUKS AGM in May.  Here we were 
shown around the German St. Petri Church and saw the numerous cannon balls fired by the 
British during the Bombardment of Copenhagen in 1807.  We also saw Struensee's grave.  He 
was a German doctor who was the lover of Queen Caroline Mathilde who was English but married 
to King Christian VII of Denmark.  ETTW held their AGM in Riga on May 10.  We were unable to 
attend, but are kept informed of their meetings.  Our summer outing was on August 2.  As usual 
we met for a picnic in Rådvad.  Some of us walked through beautiful woods from Skodsborg 
Station to Rådvad.  The English Church, St. Alban's, held their annual fete in August, and KUKS 
(The Cultural Confederation of Foreign Societies) held their annual International Gala Festival of 
National Fare in Copenhagen Town Hall on October 23.  Several of our members were there and 
enjoyed the music, the food from many different countries, and the chance of meeting old friends. 
 
Brian Cave, A British pensioner living in France, is deeply involved in trying to get the 15-year limit 
on voting rights for British ex-pats to the British Parliament removed.  He is supported by many ex-
pat British groups and Harry Schindler who lives in Italy but fought in WW2 is also involved.  They 
are in touch with British M.P's and The House of Lords.  They want the limit removed before the 
Referendum Bill in 2016 or 2017 which concerns Britain and the EU.  We forward information from 
him to you. 
 
Thank you all for coming here today and for your support over many years. 
 
Valerie Kristiansen, President. 
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Nb. Refers to September 2015 
  

 

Nu kan du tilmelde dig dobbelt 
statsborgerskabs-festen! 

 

Der er hektisk travlhed på Kultorvet i øjeblikket, for planlægningen af festen den 

1. september er i fuld gang. Som tidligere nævnt afholder vi arrangementet i samarbejde med 

Politiken Plus, hvilket vil sige, at det foregår i Pressen i Politikens Hus på Rådhuspladsen i 

København. 

Vi åbner dørene kl. 17.30, hvor vi byder på et lille glas. Senere serverer vi lidt godt at spise, og 

baren er åben hele aftenen. 

Aftenens program kan vi ikke afsløre endnu, men vi kan sige så meget, at der vil være både 

spændende taler og musikalsk underholdning. Desuden kårer vi Årets Verdensdansker, som 

er Danes Worldwides pris til en dansker, der har sat Danmark på verdenskortet. Det hele bindes 

sammen af aftenens konferencier Adam Price. 

Pris for medlemmer af Danes Worldwide: 225 kr. Ikke-medlemmer: 300 kr. 

Tilmelding og betaling sker via dette link senest tirsdag den 25. august 2015. 

Da invitationen bliver sendt bredt ud, vil vi anbefale, at du melder dig til hurtigst muligt. 

Vi glæder os til at se dig den 1. september!  

   

 

http://danes.us9.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=d30191b05a116bea12082fe11&id=2afcfa4f2f&e=b8f705729a
http://danes.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d30191b05a116bea12082fe11&id=5201652c8c&e=b8f705729a
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Video fra statsborgerskabsfest. (not clickable here) 

 

Statsborgerskabsfest med succes 
Næsten 300 glade danskere fra ind- og udland fejrede den 1. september, at loven om dobbelt 

statsborgerskab nu er trådt i kraft. I samarbejde med dagbladet Politiken havde Danes 

Worldwide arrangeret fest, hvor vores medlemmer kunne købe billetter til særpris. 

 

Chefredaktør Bo Lidegaard og Danes Worldwides næstformand, Carsten Dencker Nielsen, 

bød velkommen, Adam Price var aftenens konferencier, kulturminister Bertel Haarder var 

hovedtaler, der var hygge-jazz i baggrunden med Morten Vestergaards trio, det nye danske 

musiknavn, Patrick Dorgan og hans band stod for underholdningen, og prisen som ”Årets 

Verdensdansker 2015” gik til succes-skuespilleren Nikolaj Coster-Waldau. 

 

Du kan se de stemningsmættede billeder fra festen her. Du kan også se en video fra aftenen 

øverst i nyhedsbrevet og en video med Årets Verdensdansker her. 

  

 

http://danes.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d30191b05a116bea12082fe11&id=54603c44bd&e=b8f705729a
http://danes.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d30191b05a116bea12082fe11&id=49d98a266c&e=b8f705729a
http://danes.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d30191b05a116bea12082fe11&id=3ba201d4a8&e=b8f705729a
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DEN KORTE FAKTALISTE OM DOBBELT STATSBORGERSKAB: 

- Dobbelt statsborgerskab giver borgerrettigheder og stemmeret i bopælslandet. 

- (Retten til at stemme i DK falder i følge nuværende lovgivning bort 

- efter højest to år med adresse i et andet land.) 

- - Pension er afhængig af antal år, man i sit arbejdsliv har boet i DK. 

- - Ret til sociale ydelser kræver bopæl i DK. 

- - Mandlige "dobbelte statsborgere" aftjener værnepligt i bopælslandet. 

- - Med Danmark tillader 24 af 28 EU-lande dobbelt statsborgerskab. 

- FLERE FAKTA OM DOBBELT STATSBORGERSKAB: 

- http://statsborger.dk/gode_argumenter.htm 

Harry Shindler MBE urges me to circulate the following to all British Citizens 
Abroad.  He writes in the third person. 

 

Harry Shindler Writes to the Prime Minister …. Again! 

  
    The House of Commons is now back in session after the Summer break and 
Harry Shindler has got in quickly with a new move to make certain that British 
Expatriates can vote in the Referendum, whenever it takes place. 
He has again written to the Prime Minister David Cameron. 
 
    He has thanked him for promising to place before Parliament the ‘Vote for 
Life’  Bill, but expresses fears that should the Referendum Bill be passed by 
the House before the ‘Vote for Life Bill’ then we may lose our right to vote in 
the Referendum. 
  
    He asked the prime Minister to take all steps required to give priority to the 
‘Vote for Life’ Bill. 
  
    It is to be hoped that once again good sense prevails and Harry’s view – our 
view – carries the day. 

  

Additional note by Brian Cave 

I know that a prominent Conservative MP also has written to the Prime Minister urging haste with the 
‘Votes-for-Life’ Bill. 
In the mean time… 
The House of Lords will be debating the 2nd Reading of the Referendum Bill on October 13th.  The Liberal 
Democrats have agreed a policy that they believe that all British Citizens resident in all States of the EU 
should have a vote in the Referendum.  It is possible that a Lib-Dem peer will introduce such an 
amendment to the Referendum Bill on October 13th  . Such an amendment may even be introduced by a 
Conservative peer.  I have intimation from a Conservative peer that an amendment could (not will) be 

introduced on the 13th.  If that is the case it will be necessary to lobby the peers between the 13th and when 
the Referendum Bill attains the ‘committee’ stage after another 2/3 weeks.  It is so very important that the 
politicians are made aware of the feelings of citizens who live abroad.  Many who live beyond the EU also 
have strong opinions on this. That fact is often overlooked! 

http://statsborger.dk/gode_argumenter.htm
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Brian Cave 

le Fourquet, Gourdon, 46300, France 

Tel-    ++33(0)565 41 42 69 

email:- lefourquet@gmail.com 

web site:- www.lefourquet.net 

http://pensionersdebout.blogspot.com/ 

-Votes for Britons  -http://votes-for-expat-brits.com 

 

Important News for British State Pensioners. 
 

Pensioners who were born before 6 April 1951 (6 April 1953 for women) now have a limited 

period in which to boost their entitlement to their current state pension.  They will be able to 

buy extra entitlements to their state pension of up to £1300 a year, for life. This will be 

achieved by making a lump sum payment in the form of voluntary class 3A NIC, between 12 

October 2015 and 5 April 2017.  

 

The exact amount that needs to be paid to receive each extra £1 per week of pension depends 

on the individual’s age at the time they make the payment. There is a table on page 5 of the 

state pension top-up factsheet, and an online calculator on Gov.uk to help with this 

calculation.  
 

The ability to top-up the state pension may be particularly useful for women who have taken 

breaks from employment during their working lives, and for the self-employed with similarly 

patchy NIC records. Married couples will need to decide which person should make the top-

up payment, as an income will be paid to a surviving spouse (or civil partner) of at least 50% 

of the topped-up amount.  
 

Note the paragraph about customers (they mean pensioners) living overseas on page 3 of the 

factsheet. 

State pension top-up factsheet 

https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/414708/factsh

eet-top-up.pdf 
 

State pension top-up calculator for class 3A contributions  

https://www.gov.uk/state-pension-topup 

 

The first condition for the top-up is that the pensioner must already be in receipts of a UK 

state retirement pension. 

Highlight the contact details to register an interest:  

email: paid.caxtonhouse@dwp.gsi.gov.uk or 

tel: 0345 6004270 

It will be important to register an interest as there will be no doubt an online system to make 

the payment that may require a person to prove identity. That make be more tricky for 

someone who lives outside of the UK. 

http://www.lefourquet.net/
http://pensionersdebout.blogspot.com/
http://votes-for-expat-brits.com/
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/414708/factsheet-top-up.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/414708/factsheet-top-up.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/state-pension-topup
mailto:paid.caxtonhouse@dwp.gsi.gov.uk
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[Example - A male at the age of 83 could pay £11,350. IF he lives 15 years he would receive back a total of  

£19,500 plus inflation increases on top.   

If his wife lives on, she would continue to receive at least 50% of the sum. The lump sum payable goes 

down as one ages and is also related to one's sex.] 

Brian Cave 

le Fourquet, Gourdon, 46300, France 

http://pensionersdebout.blogspot.com/  

-Votes for Britons  -http://votes-for-expat-brits.com 

Friends , 

The EU Referendum affair gets hotter. 

The English Language newspaper 'The Connexion' sent this to me today 2nd October for wide circulation. 

It pre-empts an item I would otherwise have circulated after October 13th - when the Lords begin the debate 

on The Referendum Bill. 

It includes a list of Peers with their email addresses who one could contact with your views. 

Please take action - Unless the politicians know how we feel - in numbers - they will not sense the need to 

act. 

----------------------------------- 

Dear Brian 

I don’t know if you saw this article we did today – hope you find it helpful. Please feel free to encourage people in your network 

to take action.  

http://www.connexionfrance.com/expats-EU-referendum-bill-Liberal-Democrats-peers-lords-amendment-17297-view-article.html 
 

 Oliver Rowland     www.connexionfrance.com  

Tel: 0033 (0)6 87 26 24 74 

Subscribe to our free weekly email newsletter here:  

http://www.connexionfrance.com/expatriate - news- article.php?art=665  
 
------------------------- 

Brian Cave 

 

http://pensionersdebout.blogspot.com/    

-Votes for Britons  -http://votes-for-expat-brits.com  

 

EU Referendum News. 

Tuesday 13th October – The House of Lords opens the debate [2nd reading] on 

The Referendum Bill. 

Lord Alistair Lexden has sent a message – for the full message see the attached file. An 

abridged version with a comment is given below. 

British Citizens Overseas: Votes for Life 

On October 8, Alistair Lexden spoke at the annual conference of Conservatives Abroad. He made a claim 
that In two seats overseas voters swung the result in the May election in favour of the Tories.   

http://pensionersdebout.blogspot.com/
http://votes-for-expat-brits.com/
http://www.connexionfrance.com/expats-EU-referendum-bill-Liberal-Democrats-peers-lords-amendment-17297-view-article.html
http://www.connexionfrance.com/
http://www.connexionfrance.com/expatriate-news-article.php?art=665
http://pensionersdebout.blogspot.com/
http://votes-for-expat-brits.com/
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Comment -- The Votes for Expat Brits Campaign is aware that there are living abroad a great many 
supporters of the Labour Party and indeed also of the Liberal Democrats who equally want to get their 
ǾƻƛŎŜǎ ƘŜŀǊŘΦ  Lǘ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ŀ ƳŀǘǘŜǊ ƻŦ ΨǇŀǊǘȅ ǇƻƭƛǘƛŎǎΩ  ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŜȄǇatriate; it is a matter of having a voice to 
influence policy on the matters which concern them -  whether they  be financial, social or cultural, or in 
ǘǊŜŀǘȅ ŀǊǊŀƴƎŜƳŜƴǘǎΣ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǊŜƭŀǘƛƻƴǎƘƛǇǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ΨƘƻƳŜƭŀƴŘΩ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳƴǘǊƛŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ YƛƴƎŘƻƳ. 

  

Alistair Lexden observed that another speaker, John Penrose MP, has direct responsibility at the Cabinet 
Office for implementing the Conservative manifesto to scrap the absurd time limit of 15 years on our 
ŦŜƭƭƻǿ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅƳŜƴΩǎ ǊƛƎƘǘ ǘƻ ǾƻǘŜ ƛŦ ǘƘŜȅ ƳƻǾŜ abroad.  !ǎ ǘƘŜ ƳŀƴƛŦŜǎǘƻ ŘŜŎƭŀǊŜǎΣ άǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎŜ ǾƻǘŜǎ 
ŦƻǊ ƭƛŦŜέΦ !ƭƛǎǘŀƛǊ [ŜȄŘŜƴ Ƙŀǎ ŎƻƴǎƛǎǘŜƴǘƭȅ ōŀŎƪŜŘ Ŏŀƭƭǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǊŜŦƻǊƳΦ 

  

¢ƘŜ ƭŜƎƛǎƭŀǘƛƻƴ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ŜŦŦŜŎǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ tŀǊǘȅΩǎ ƳŀƴƛŦŜǎǘƻ ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘ ώ±ƻǘŜǎ-for-Life] is still in 
preparation. It ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭƳƻǎǘ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴƭȅ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ŜƴŀŎǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŦŜǊŜƴŘǳƳ ƻƴ .ǊƛǘŀƛƴΩǎ 
membership on the European Union takes place in 2016-17. No provision has been made in the 
Referendum Bill to enable all our fellow countrymen living overseas to vote in it, ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛƴŎƛǇƭŜ ƻŦ άǾƻǘŜǎ 
ŦƻǊ ƭƛŦŜέ ŘŜƳŀƴŘǎΦ An amendment to include such a provision will be brought forward when the Bill 
ǊŜŀŎƘŜǎ ƛǘǎ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ǎǘŀƎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘǎ ƛƴ ŀ ŦŜǿ ǿŜŜƪǎΩ ǘƛƳŜΦ !ƭƛǎǘŀƛǊ [ŜȄŘŜƴ Ƙŀǎ ƳŀŘŜ ƛǘ ŎƭŜŀǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
DƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘ ²ƘƛǇǎΩ hŦŦƛŎŜ ƛƴ the Lords that he intends to vote for this amendment. 

***********************  

Certain expatriate groups are putting pressure on the Labour Party front bench Peers to support this 

amendment.  Harry Shindler, a life time Labour party supporter is justifiably angry that the Labour 

leadership have not ever shown enthusiasm for the principle of ‘Votes-for-Life’. The Labour leadership up 

to now has not understood!  
 

 

 

After the debate next Tuesday another item with observations will be circulated.  This will be 

in preparation for the debate in the ‘Committee Stage’ towards the end of the month. 

Meanwhile – be prepared at that time (or now if you wish) to write to peers to get them to 

support an amendment. 

 

 

In the following link you will see lists of the members of the House of Lords.   

http://www.parliament.uk/mps-lords-and-offices/lords/ 

It can be difficult choosing which member or members to contact – By scanning down the 

list one can see names who you feel may be supportive e.g. Bakewell, Blunkett, Boothroyd 

etc.. and you can see also how active they have been as members.  

http://www.parliament.uk/mps-lords-and-offices/lords/
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Lastly.. A journalistic piece on the worries that a possible Brexit is creating.. 

http://www.theguardian.com/politics/2015/aug/17/brexit-british-seeking-second-passport-europe-eu-referendum 

 

 

*****************************   Brian Cave   le Fourquet, Gourdon, 46300, France  email:- lefourquet@gmail.com 

http://pensionersdebout.blogspot.com/       -Votes for Britons  -http://votes-for-expat-brits.com  

 

 

 

EUROPEAN UNION REFERENDUM BILL 

  

The Committee stage debate in the House of  Lords begins on 

October 28th. 

 

Harry Shindler writes urging every British Citizen to lobby MPs and members of the House of  Lords. 

 

Harry makes a last minute appeal for he says 

 

“A victory for the ‘out’ vote would be most serious for all Expatriate British Citizens living in the EU, for 

them and their families. All would be affected. This really is about our future.  All my appeals to the British 

Government to introduce the Votes-for-Life Bill so that it can have effect before the Referendum have failed. 

My appeal is that all the disenfranchised British Citizens in the EU should have a vote in the Referendum. 

I have appealed to the European Commission to urgently intervene on the behalf of the British Citizens.” 

A copy of Harry's letter to the EU Commissioner Avramopoulos is attached. Harry is aggrieved that this 

matter is not resolved by the British politicians. 

 

****** 

The current state of the debate in the LORDS on The Referendum Bill is as follows. 

On the 28th October an amendment to the Bill [To extend the vote in the Referendum to all British Citizens - 

at least those residing in the EU] will probably be put forward by a group of cross-bench members.  It could 

however be launched by one or more Liberal Democrat members.  

Quite likely a fair number of Labour members will support this amendment.  It will pass if a reasonable 

number of Conservatives also support the amendment.  But how many from any party will abstain ? 

If the amendment is passed it then has to be re-considered in the Commons. 

It is difficult to ascertain the Government view.  It seems that they wish to see clear water between the 

Votes-for-Life Bill which they have yet to introduce, from the Referendum Bill.  WHY? We do not know!  

One gets the impression that they want the Referendum Bill cleared out of the way before introducing the 

Votes Bill.  This is what is distressing Harry, for Harry sees the danger in that it might cause the result of the 

Referendum to be ‘out’ simply because a large number of those most affected will not be allowed to vote!  

It is patently obvious that it is undemocratic for those most affected to be denied the vote  

The political minefield that is exposed, is that the Euro-sceptic politicians will not want the British Citizens 

in the EU to have the vote and that could endanger the progress of any such amendment as above. 

Another spanner in the works is that it is rumoured that the notion has been introduced in cabinet office 

discussions that the Votes-for-Life Bill should include the concept of ‘overseas constituencies’. That also 

would create an arena for debate in either chamber of parliament.  The Government insists that the Votes for 

Life Bill is necessary to achieve democracy. The Government is also in favour of staying in Europe.  Some 

of us are confused as to why we cannot vote in the Referendum. What is it that we are not told?  

http://www.theguardian.com/politics/2015/aug/17/brexit-british-seeking-second-passport-europe-eu-referendum
http://pensionersdebout.blogspot.com/
http://votes-for-expat-brits.com/
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To write to a member of the House of Lords –or to an MP – find the address on the following link. Both lots 

of addresses are accessible. 

http://www.parliament.uk/mps-lords-and-offices/lords/ 

You could simply forward this mail --- As Harry says 

“Support this campaign – it’s Your Campaign”   

To have a voice in your Future.  Write?  Will you? 

 
***************************** 

Brian Cave 

le Fourquet, Gourdon, 46300, France   http://pensionersdebout.blogspot.com/     Votes for Britons  -http://votes-for-expat-

brits.com  

  

LOBBYING THE LORDS FOR THE VOTE in the EU REFERENDUM 

  

Many thanks to those of you who have already lobbied the House of Lords to give all UK overseas voters 

the vote in the EU referendum.  This has already had an impact: on Monday, Lord Hannay (ex Ambassador 

to the UN) and Baroness Sue Miller, will propose amendments to the Referendum Bill to ensure that all 

British Citizens would have a vote in the EU Referendum, regardless of whether/how long they have lived 

abroad.  

 

To ensure that an amendment to the franchise is accepted, and that people directly and seriously affected by 

the EU Referendum have a say, we need to ask for your support again.  There are two ways in which you 

can help:- 

 

1. Please complete this questionnaire circulated by the New Europeans.  The aim is to gather feedback from 

both overseas voters and UK voters concerning the franchise for the EU Referendum.  The information 

gathered will be collated and provided to peers to back up lobbying efforts by New Europeans, the Votes for 

Expat Brits campaign, and other organisations lobbying on this issue:- 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/93ZG6N9 

 

 2. PLEASE LOBBY A LORD if you have not already done so.   The EU Referendum Bill is currently in 

committee stage, 1st and 2nd readings having taken place.  Peers have introduced amendments and these 

have to be accepted for further debate at report stage.  Only if an accepted amendment passes at report stage, 

will it be debated in the House of Commons.  If not - the matter is dead.  So we need to keep lobbying to 

ensure that the amendments to be launched on Monday are accepted for debate at the next report stage.  How 

to lobby:- 

 

Go to  --http://www.parliament.uk/mps-lords-and-offices/lords/ 

In the first Search Option Box select ‘Policy Interest’ 

In second Search Box select ‘Parliament, Government and Politics’ 

Choose a likely peer.  It is important that many mails reach Baroness Anelay, as Government spokesperson 

for the Bill.  Equally, the spokespersons for Labour and the  

Lib Dems: Baroness Morgan of Ely and Lord Wallace of Saltaire.  

But please send to several members (especially Conservatives) 

You can simply copy and paste the following. Remember mailings must go one by one! 

Dear Baroness Anelay (or your chosen peer) 

Subject: The EU Referendum Bill 

The current EU Referendum Bill excludes UK citizens who have lived overseas for more than 15 years from 

the franchise. The EU Referendum will directly and seriously affect the personal and professional status of 

these UK citizens in an immediate way and they should have a say.  Please support any amendment to that 

effect and ensure that it is debated at the Report Stage, and urge the Government to accept a positive 

outcome.  

send to contactholmember@parliament.uk 

http://www.parliament.uk/mps-lords-and-offices/lords/
http://pensionersdebout.blogspot.com/
http://votes-for-expat-brits.com/
http://votes-for-expat-brits.com/
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/93ZG6N9
http://www.parliament.uk/mps-lords-and-offices/lords/
mailto:contactholmember@parliament.uk
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Many thanks in advance! 

 

Brian Cave Jane Golding 

le Fourquet, Gourdon, 46300, France      http://pensionersdebout.blogspot.com/       -Votes for Britons  -

http://votes-for-expat-brits.com 

 

***************************** 
Brian Cave 
le Fourquet, Gourdon, 46300, France 

Tel-    ++33(0)565 41 42 69 

email:- lefourquet@gmail.com 

web site:- www.lefourquet.net 

http://pensionersdebout.blogspot.com/    

-Votes for Britons  -http://votes-for-expat-brits.com  

 

http://pensionersdebout.blogspot.com/
http://votes-for-expat-brits.com/
http://www.lefourquet.net/
http://pensionersdebout.blogspot.com/
http://votes-for-expat-brits.com/
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ETTW PROGRESS REPORT 2013-15 
Niels Jørgen Thøgersen 

 

When I was elected president of Europeans Throughout the World (ETTW) in November 

2013 it was with a mandate to develop the association further politically and 

organisationally, and to put it efficiently on the political map of Europe. 

I believe that we together have managed to reach that goal during the past two years. 

 

1. Our political guidelines "Towards a New Expatriates' Policy in Europe", adopted 

unanimously in November 2014, has been and will continue to be our steering 

instrument in our work. 

2. ETTW is now fully accepted as a partner of the European institutions 

(Commission, European Parliament, European Economic and Social Committee, etc.) 

with hearing rights, etc.  This is not least the case in policy areas of great importance to 

all European expats such as citizenship, voting rights, free movement, consular 

protection of EU citizens outside the EU, better cooperation between educational 

systems, etc. 

3. ETTW is also working closely with the rolling EU presidencies:  incl. two conferences 

with the Latvian presidency, meetings with the Luxembourg presidency, and plans with 

the coming Dutch, Slovak and Maltese presidencies. 

4. We have also during the past two years got more member organisations, more 

associate members, more candidate members, and more individual members. 

5. We also today have active expat contacts in almost all European countries. 

6. Our number of important partner organisations has increased considerably (from 

the international European Movement to New Europeans, EU Citizens Abroad, Alumni 

Europae, International Public Relations Association IPRA, etc.). 

7. ETTW now has 4 open Working Groups to prepare its work in our priorities - all 

with members from interested member organisations: 

Group 1: "A New European Emigrants' Policy" - chaired by Steen Illeborg and Aldis 

Austers. 

Group 2:  "Voting Rights for European Expats, esp. in the European elections in 2019" -

chaired by Christian Vincke, ViW 

Group 3:   "Electronic registration and voting; electronic polling" - chaired by Dorin 

Fleseriu, ROMBEL 

Group 4:   "Expatriates and education"  -  chaired by Pierre Mairesse. 

 

The reports and recommendations from each Working Group will be presented to the 
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Board for discussions and decisions. 

 

8. ETTW also has a modern website (www.euromonde.eu), social media sites on 

LinkedIn, Facebook and Twitter - and also a new intranet site ENTRE NOUS. 

Created and run by Henrik Blicher. 

9. ETTW has also an agreement with a Belgien lawyer, Mr. Jean-Pierre Vandersteen, 

who for free gives us legal advice when necessary. 

10. And a professional communications company, Communication Package, is without 

costs helping us developing our design and branding. 

11. In order to improve the communication of Best Practices, new initiatives and 

cooperation with EU and with others a new monthly service has been started as a pilot 

project: 

ETTW NEWS SERVICE.    Before next Board meeting at least 3 issues will have 

been published and circulated.     And Ingeline Bonde in Brussels has as a special task 

to keep in regular contact with the member organisations and to keep information on 

them and from them up-to-date. 

12. A new leadership (Board) for the period 2014-18 was elected in November 2014.  

13. The structure of ETTW must according to the statutes art. 16 be reviewed at least every 

second year. And on-going discussion about a modernisation of our Statutes is 

taking place - prepared by Giuseppe Rosin and a special working group.  It is in my view 

very important to get to a result accepted and supported by all member organisations - 

and which gets a form, which can last for several years. 

14. Our Office in the Fondation Universitaire is being modernised - making it very 

suitable for small meetings, incl. electronic meetings via skype, and also an appropriate 

working place. 

15. All this work is done by everybody for free. Thousands of working hours have been 

used by a lot of people to make all this happen, because everybody is of the opinion that 

the aims and policies of ETTW are and can be of crucial importance to the 80 million or 

more European expats around the work. 

16. The only major challenge which we have not managed to solve is the need for more 

financial resources. Not to pay any of the volunteers, but to be able to handle all the 

activities we want to run and to be a really professional and efficient association, which 

also can become even more useful to its members and partners. And which has the 

power and the skills to make a real difference when dealing with European institutions, 

governments and other major players of importance to expats.    This will be one of the 

main, urgent tasks for the ETTW leadership from now on. 

 

MAIN ACTIVITIES IN THE PIPELINE FOR THE MONTHS AND YEARS TO COME: 

a)  Mobilise the necessary financial resources for ETTW ( membership fees, donations, 

sponsoring, income from projects, crowdfunding, etc.) 

b)  Develop our cooperation with and lobbying of the European institutions - to promote all 

policies of importance to Europe's 80 million expats 

c)  Prepare and run pilot projects in areas like electronic voting (with the professional 

companies we are already in contact with),  on-line polling for expats, etc. 

d) Cooperate closely with our members and our partners in our priority areas 

(conferences, polls, proposals, mobilization, efficient exchange of Best Practices, etc.) 

../../../../AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.IE5/B6Z0OPI5/www.euromonde.eu
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e)  Improve the efficiency of our exchange of BEST PRACTICES between ourselves and 

also with relevant partner organisations 

f)  Work for the European Year on Mobile Citizens 

g)  Get more members, if possible from all European countries - in order to strengthen our 

voice and impact on European and other players 

h)  Develop our activities on the internet to reach many more of the European expats than 

today - not least by working closely with other existing web communities among 

European expats 

i)  Ensure agreements with important sponsors for our work (if possible multi-annual) 

j)  Make our Office much more operational with staff, trainees and all necessary equipment 

k)  Develop our cooperation with our European media partners such as EURONEWS and 

Euractiv. 

 

Niels Jørgen Thøgersen 

niels@euromonde.eu 

 

October 31, 2015 
 

11, rue d'Egmont, B-1000 Bruxelles, Belgium 

www.euromonde.eu 

 

../../../../AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.IE5/B6Z0OPI5/niels@euromonde.eu
../../../../AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.IE5/B6Z0OPI5/www.euromonde.eu
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Draft AGENDA 

ETTW Board meeting  

on Thursday 26 November, 2015 from 11.00 – 16.15 

at the University Foundation,  

11, rue d’Egmont, B-1000 Brussels  
 

1. Welcome and Presentation (NJT) 

 

2. Approval of the draft agenda 

 

3. Approval of the draft minutes from the ETTW Board meeting on 

May 10, 2015  (already sent) 

 

4. Brief update on ETTW activities since the last meeting (NJT)  

      (see enclosed ETTW Progress Report 2013-15) 

 

5. Information from member organisations and partners (Tour de 
table)  
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6. Draft Opinion to the EU Public consultation on Citizenship ( 
deadline December 7, 2015) (Ylva Tivéus)   (draft paper enclosed) 

 

7.  Proposal for A European Year on Mobile Citizens (Ylva Tiveus) 

(draft paper enclosed) 

 

8. Proposal for new ETTW Statutes (update by NJT and G. Rosin)  
 

9. Follow-up other ETTW priorities  

- A New European Emigrants’ Policy – the next steps (Steen 

Illeborg, Aldis Austers)  (paper enclosed) 

- Voting Rights for European elections – the next steps. (Christian 

Vincke)  (paper enclosed) 

- Electronic voting, on-line polling, etc:  (Dorin Fleseriu) (paper 

enclosed) 

- Education and Expats - the next steps. (Pierre Mairesse) (paper 

enclosed) 

- Portal on practical topics for expats  (Dorin Fleseriu) 

 

10.    Entre Nous intranet and ETTW website: brief state of play (NJT) 
 

11. Accounts for 2015 (situation on Nov. 25) and Draft Budget 

for    2016 (NJT and Guiseppe Rosin) 

(paper on draft budget 2016 enclosed – to be approved by 

written procedure by the General Assembly) 

  

12.  Membership fees 2016:  Proposal: To prolong the principles 

from 2014 and 2015 (possible changes linked to a future revision of 

the statutes)   (paper to follow). 
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13.  Suggested dates for meetings in 2016: 

 

     March 17:  Board meeting and General Assembly 

     June 9:        Board meeting 

     Sept. 29:     Board meeting 

     Nov. 24:      Board meeting and General Assembly 

 

14. Any other Business  

 

Lunch at 13.00 in the Hoover Room  (25 € pr. person at own cost) 

 

After the Board meeting: 

 

16.30 – 17.15:  Meeting with Mrs. Marie-Hélène Boulanger, head of 

unit for citizenship, DG JUST, European Commission 

Topics: Citizenship; the Delvigne Court ruling of Oct. 6, 2015 on voting 

rights; Consular Protection of European citizens Abroad: state of play). 

 

17.30:   Reception with invited guests in the Hoover Room 
Niels Jørgen Thøgersen  / Marie-Claude Hayoit 

11, rue d'Egmont, B-1000 Bruxelles, Belgium 

www.euromonde.eu 

 
 

AGENDA POINT 7 
 

Last updated 16.11.2015 / YT 
 

www.euromonde.eu
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A European Year of Free Movement 2017  

 
Since its introduction in the 1957 Treaty of Rome as one of the four fundamental freedoms, the right of 

freedom of movement and residence has demonstrated its value as one of the pillars for the creation of an 

internal market for the benefit of Member States’ economies and of individual Union citizens. 

 

The right to move and reside freely across the territory of the Member States is still the most highly valued 

core individual right linked to Un ion  citizenship by Union citizens. But free movement is not only a core 

European right for the citizens of EU. It is also seen as a flagship for migration in general. As such, it 

demonstrates and promotes a better understanding of the values of European integration, as well as 

citizens’ participation in shaping the Union. 

 

Despite the fact that the right of freedom of movement and residence is firmly anchored in primary 

Union law and substantially developed in secondary Union law, a gap still remains between the applicable 

legal rules and the   reality confronting c i t i z e n s  when  t h e y  s e e k  t o  exercise those rights in practice. 

In addition to  uncertainty  concerning  the  advantages of  mobility,  Union citizens  s t i l l  perceive  too   

many   practical  obstacles  with regard to living and working in another Member State – as well as in 

countries outside the European Union. 

 

This situation led the European Commission, Parliament and Council to designate a European Year of 

Citizens 2013 and to draw up a Citizenship Report 2014 that highlighted shortcomings and proposals in 

relation to the free movement of citizens. A third edition of the Citizenship Report is under preparation for 

2016.  

 

Since then, free movement of people within the Union has become a contentious issue and is increasingly 

being put under pressure. A recent Eurobarometer conducted in May 2015 in 34 countries or territories (the 

28 European Union Member States, five candidate countries  (the Former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia, 

Turkey, Montenegro, Serbia and Albania) and the Turkish Cypriot Community not controlled by the 

government of the Republic of Cyprus) shows that, after gaining ground spectacularly, immigration is now 

seen as the most important issue facing the EU, overtaking the economic themes that have led the hierarchy of 

main concerns since this question was first asked in autumn 2010 (EB74). Concerns over terrorism have also 

increased sharply.  

 

The survey reveals that immigration of people from other EU Member States evokes a positive feeling for 

more than half of Europeans, whereas the opposite is true in the case of immigration of people from outside 

the EU.  

 

The current unprecedented human flow coming into Europe from third countries has fuelled a critical 

national debate in many countries and spilled over to increasingly put the focus on the negative rather than 

the positive prospects of intra-EU mobility.  In this debate, the macro-economic and fiscal effects of intra-EU 

labour migration for both sending and receiving countries and the barriers to intra-EU mobility are ignored 

as well as the fact that the benefits of labour mobility outweigh the costs.  

 

This confusion between free movement as an EU citizen’s right and illegal immigration, fear of terrorist 

attacks and the perceived overall failure of migration policies, has been enhanced by the economic and 

monetary crisis, exceptionally high level of unemployment with severe competition for jobs, local perceptions 

of unfairness and additional burdens and the toxic debate about “benefit tourism”,  

 

There are therefore an urgency and sufficient arguments to get the facts right and to stand up for and once again 

defend European free movement as fundamental both to European citizenship, economic growth and the very 

existence of the European Union. It should also be clear that free movement and migration goes both ways and 

has to be discussed in a coordinated way. 

 

More than 14 million European citizens are living in another EU member state and recent data compiled by 

the ETTW shows that in total between 60 and 80 million European citizens are living in another country than 
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their own worldwide. These figures are very likely to grow in the coming years as a result of globalisation and 

a natural part of how the world is now developping. People living abroad can, and do, bring huge economic 

gains to both receiving and sending countries if well-tailored policies are put in place to tackle the risks 

stemming from free movement of people across borders. 

 

At the same time,  focus has drifted away from the fact that most of these European citizens are loosing many 

of their most important democratic rights when they move to another country. Another major problem is 

related to accumulation of economic costs in certain geographical areas because of brain-drain, brain-waste 

and loss of young people. Besides democratic and economic issues, access to the culture from back home, 

including native language training, is yet another major source of concern.  Finally, the access to social 

security and medical services for those on the move, especially if they have lived for a long time outside the 

EU and want to return, is another challenge. 

 

There is today no coherent European policy to help all these European citizens -within and beyond EUs 

borders- which represent more than 12 % of all European citizens. European people deserve a coherent 

European policy addressing not only their employment, but also their mobility – an “ Agenda for migration 

and mobility within the European Union”. 

 

ETTW therefore calls upon the European Institutions to designate a European Year of Mobile Citizens.  

 

The overall purpose of the Year of Mobile Citizens should be i.a.: 

 

¶ To defend the right to free movement for all EU citizens and to address the genuine 
concerns related to free movement by getting the facts right, 

¶ To address existing legal, social, cultural and democratic impediments to greater mobility of 
citizens.  

¶ To lay the foundations for a consistent and comprehensive European policy integrating all 
aspects related to EU citizens´ mobility and migration. 

¶ To build bridges between the European diaspora inside and outside the European Union.  
 

Macro-economic aspects and better monitoring of intra-European labour  

 

¶ To highlight the benefits of mobile citizens for individuals and for society as a whole, and to 
counteract all kinds of scaremongering. 

¶ To make a clear distinction between the fundamental right to free movement within the EU 
and the current migration crisis. 

¶ To defend the legal framework whilst campaigning to ensure it is better enforced. 

¶ To obtain more statistical evidence, particularly at local level where free movement has a 
particular impact. 

¶ To obtain more statistical evidence also about mobile Europeans outside the EU and in the 
world,. 

¶ To improve the functioning of the European labour market and to further upgrade and 
promote EURES (European employment services). 

 

Social and cultural aspects 

 

¶ To address any remaining obstacles to free movement and residence particularly for EU 
families including third country nationals. 

¶ To improve assistance to European citizens everywhere (such as efficient consular assistance, easy 

access to news from Europe, to schools -such as European Schools-, native language training, 
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mutual recognition of diplomas, equal business opportunities everywhere, social security systems 

and the right to receive their pensions whereever they decide to live, etc.). 

¶ To recognise mobile EU citizens in the rest of the world and their capacity to build economic 
links resulting in trade, investment and tourism between their country of origin and that of 
residence thereby reinforcing the EUs profile, values and reputation internationally. 

¶ To further strengthen and promote problem-solving instances at European and local level, 
such as i.e. Europe Direct, Your Europe Advice and Solvit, and to promote them also to 
European citizens living outside the EU. 

¶ To create a legal basis for EU funding available to measures targeted at promoting the cultural 

diversity in the member states and opening access for European diaspora NGO’s to the EU project 

funding. 

Democratic aspects 

¶ To ensure democratic rights to all European Union citizens wherever they live (in particular 

voting for all levels of government and standing as candidates in all elections). 

¶ To support the introduction of electronic and internet voting for elections to the European 

Parliament as well as for citizens living in another EU Member State on the occassion of national 

elections. 

¶ To ensure the right for all EU citizens living or working in a third country to vote in elections to 

the European Parliament. 

¶ To ensure full political representation in their countries of origin by elected overseas MPs as is the 

case for example in Croatia, France, Italy & Portugal. 

¶ To encourage citizens themselves to become active protagonists in defending European free 
movement rights as a third party alongside the EU Institutions and national governments.  

 

 

 

 

Return migration and working with diaspora communities 

 

¶ To set up a Goodwill Ambassador Corps for Europe of European citizens around the world to 

promote these goals in an informal and non-bureaucratic way, and to install a European Citizen in 

the World Award for a European best serving the European interests. 

¶ To work for an efficient and well-functioning home-coming policy for those expats who return, 

possibly requiring each member state to create a óWelcome Back Homeô Officeô to assist returnees 

settle with much more ease (employment opportunities, placement of children and youth in 

schools, universities and Institutes, pension switch over, identity card and driver’s issuance, etc.), 

¶ To propose Member States to designate a Member of their government to be in charge of 

migration and diaspora affairs 
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¶ To convene añEuropeans Abroad Conventionò with Europeans from different countries across the 

world for an exchange of experiences and best practices among European expats living in Europe 

and beyond. 

 

11, rue d'Egmont, B-1000 Bruxelles, Belgium 

www.euromonde.eu 

 

 

As the person liaising with member organization liaison I would like update you on significant ETTW developments 

and activities since my last newsletter to member organisations.  

BOARD MEETING AND GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

All ETTW member organisations have been informed that the board meeting will take place on Thursday 26 from 

11 to 17 at Fondation Universitaire, Rue d’Egmont 11, Brussels. 

 

One of the recurring points on the agenda is the very important point “information from member associations”. 

Since the agenda for the November meeting will have quite a number of points, we suggest that you prepare a 

written note (1-2 pages) which you can send ahead of the meeting or distribute on the spot. We introduce this new 

element so that all members will be informed of the details on the activities carried out by other organisations. We 

hope in that way to generate inspiration and stimulate the transfer of best practices to all members. Also, the notes 

will make it possible to discuss general tendencies and shared issues during the meeting. 

 

Suggested headlines in your note could be: 

- The political context: new legislative initiatives etc. 

- Relations with the government: consultative processes, events etc. 

- Activities: Campaigns, membership, funding etc. 

- Regional or European initiatives and trends 
We look forward to receiving your inputs for the point “information from member associations” before or at the 

board meeting. 

 

PUBLIC CONSULTATION ON EU CITIZENSHIP LAUNCHED 

All ETTW member associations have received an email from the ETTW office concerning the launch of the public 

consultation on EU citizenship. I attach again the flyer with information about this consultation.  

The public consultation focuses on common EU values, such as non-discrimination, and how to facilitate 
and reinforce democratic engagement and participation, such as exercising the right to vote in 
European/national/local elections when residing in another EU country. Other relevant themes are 
about facilitating residence in another EU country and about mobility of skills and cross-border teaching. 
All issues of great importance to the ETTW. 

Therefore we want to encourage you to:  

1. spread the link to this questionnaire and to encourage as many of your members as possible to 
express their views as individual citizens,  

2. reply as national expats organization to these questions on the basis of the common 
experiences of your members,  

../../../../AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.IE5/AEM3O9MD/www.euromonde.eu
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3. submit a copy of your comments (only free text boxes) to the Brussels secretariat in order to 
present a common Europe wide reflection with proposals on what needs to be done. This will be 
submitted in form of a Letter from the President of ETTW to Commissioner Jourová. 

The consultation is open online from 14 September to 7 December. In order to prepare the common views of ETTW 

- to be approved at the Board meeting on November 26 - we need your national comments before November 1st. 
 

The link to the questionnaire can be found here in all official languages: 
https://ec.europa.eu/eusurvey/runner/EUCitizenship 

UPDATE FROM ETTW 
Current ETTW lobbying for the recognition of expat rights  

- Follow-up on the Riga conference: Participation in seminar with Eurostat on migration figures 

and research 

- Voting rights: Mr. Christian Vincke ,Vlamingen in de Wereld, chairs the working group on this 

issue. The first meeting of the working group is October 22 

- Electronic voting: ROMBEL chairs a working group on this issue. The working group is currently 

considering various models for pilot projects to be carried out in collaboration with ETTW.   

- Fundraising: A working group chaired by ETTW president Niels Jørgen Thøgersen is considering 

various options to increase the budget of ETTW. 

- Future conferences and seminars: 

- Conference in London on free movements in the spring of 2017 in collaboration with the EUD 

in the U.K 

 

ETTW is lobbying to have the present and coming EU presidencies of Luxembourg, the Netherlands, and 

{ƭƻǾŀƪƛŀ ŜƳǇƘŀǎƛǎŜ ǘƘŜ ƛǎǎǳŜ ƻŦ ŎƛǘƛȊŜƴǎΩ Ƴƻōƛƭƛǘȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ŜȄǇŀǘ 

rights an integrated part of their agendas ETTW. ETTW was represented at the Luxembourg EU 

Citizenship Conference in September and is collaborating with the coming Dutch EU presidency which is 

preparing a presidency initiative on Mobility of Families.ETTW continues to lobby at the EU political and 

administrative levels to have EU administrative units dedicate resources to research on mobility, to push 

to have 2018 designated as the European Year of Mobile Citizens and to call for the establishment of an 

EU Commission or European Social Fund instigated fund dedicated to the support of free mobility etc.  

 

Achieved results on ETTW key points concerning expats living outside the borders of their native country 

1. Documentation concerning expat voting. European Citizens Abroad will soon release 'Europeans 
Abroad: Vote 2014', the first ever comprehensive book on the voting rights, processes, and 
issues within the European Elections. Focusing on the status of voting rights during the 
European Election of 2014, which have not changed, the book examines the processes available 
in all 28 member states, and analyses the varƛƻǳǎ ŎƛǘƛȊŜƴΩǎ ŘƛƭŜƳƳŀǎΣ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ǇƻƭƛǘƛŎŀƭ 
foreboding of the present electoral rights. European Citizens Abroad will make available for free 
this fall both hard copies (limited numbers) as well as soft copies of this publication.  

2. Transfer of best practices from member organisations: ETTW president, Niels Jørgen Thøgersen, 

is pooling information from member organisations on how to benefit from diaspora networks 

for the organization Friends of Greece. 
 

YOUR SUPPORT AND FEEDBACK 

ETTW needs your support and feedback on these points: 

https://ec.europa.eu/eusurvey/runner/EUCitizenship
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1. Your enhancement of ETTW visibility   

Please help improve ETTW visibility to your members by linking to www.euromonde.eu on your website. 

Get back to me if you want ETTW to link to yours. 

We also welcome your and your members’ comments, feedback and suggestions on ETTW activities. 

2. Pictures 

Please send pictures of your recent activities to me so I can post them on our website. 

 

3. ETTW calendar 

As always, I encourage you to provide information concerning your planned activities and events in 2015 

and 2016 so that I may update the calendar on the Euromonde website. Please make sure to send me the 

title of the activity, the dates and the venue. 

 

I would like to close by urging you to join one of the many ETTW groups of volunteers working on key issues to 

expats or to support ETTW by a donation of € 50 to our  Belgian bank account: IBAN:  BE87 4289 1238 8194. 

 

Thank you very much for your help and cooperation. 

 

Best regards, 

Ingeline Bonde 

Member organization liaison 

 

  
 

As the person liaising with member organization liaison I would like update you on significant ETTW developments 

and activities since my last newsletter to member organisations. You will find at the very end of this mail a number 

of points where I would like you to inform us of your activities. Please make sure to get back to me with this 

information which will enable ETTW to keep up-to-date on your priorities and activities.  

 

UPDATE FROM ETTW 

Current ETTW lobbying for the recognition of expat rights  

The ETTW is lobbying to have the present and coming EU presidencies of Latvia, Luxembourg, the Netherlands, 

and Slovakia make the issue of citizens’ mobility within their programmes and the recognition of expat rights an 

integrated part of their agendas ETTW. During the Latvian presidency in the spring of 2015 we have managed to 

arrange a fact-focused Brussels conference entitled Basic right to free movement under threat in January and the 

high-level political conference How to Improve Intra-European Mobility and Circular Migration?  Fostering 

Diaspora Engagement in Riga in May. The recommendations include: 

- Improved quality of data for intra-EU migration flows 

- Combatting scaremongering about free movement and migration: European Year of Mobile 

Citizens 2017.  

- Mitigating negative externalities of migration: To improve the functioning of the European 

labour market.  

- More solidarity among EU member states: European free movement solidarity fund receiving 
appropriate contributions to such a fund from the country of origin, the host country, and the 
EU budget 

http://www.euromonde.eu/


The British European ï page 25 

 25 

ETTW continues to lobby at the EU political and administrative levels to have EU administrative units 
dedicate resources to research on mobility, push to have 2017 designated as the European Year of 
Mobile Citizens and to call for the establishment of an EU Commission or European Social Fund 
instigated fund dedicated to the support of free mobility etc. I will follow up on these endevours and 
ETTW priorities such as expat voting rights in the newsletters to come. 
 
Achieved results on ETTW key points concerning expats living outside the borders of their native country 

3. New EU directive on consular protection of EU citizens outside the borders of the EU in 
countries where their native country has no representation. 

4. Dual and multiple citizenship: Denmark will allow dual citizenship as of September 2015. 
Remaining EU member states that do not permit this are: Austria, the Czech Republic, Estonia, 
Lithuania, the Netherlands and Norway. 

5. Improved external communication:  partnership agreements with the news services Euronews. 
Euractiv and International Public Relations Association. 

6. Consolidated and expanded membership base:  
New full members:  
Italy: Friuli nel Mondo  

United Kingdom: British Association in Denmark 

Romania: ROMBEL (Romanian Community in Belgium) 

 

New associate member: 

Europe: Européens Sans Frontières 

 

New candidate members: 

France: Union Internationale des Alsaciens 

 

New partner organization: 

Europe: Alumni Europea 
AEMI (Association of European Migration Institutions)  

IPRA  (International Public Relations Association)  

 

New media partners:  

EURONEWS 

EURACTIV 

 

Various other organisations of expats from Bulgaria, Croatia, Montenegro, Portugal, Germany Hungary, Lithuania 

and regions in Spain and Italy are also being contacted. 

 

YOUR SUPPORT AND FEEDBACK 

 

ETTW needs your support and feedback on these points: 

 

4. Your enhancement of ETTW visibility   

Please help improve ETTW visibility to your members by linking to www.euromonde.eu on your website. 

Get back to me if you want ETTW to link to yours. 

We also welcome your and your members’ comments, feedback and suggestions on the ETTW  

5. Pictures 

Please send pictures of your recent activities to me so I can post them on our website. 

 

6. ETTW calendar 

http://www.euromonde.eu/
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As always, I would like you to provide information concerning your planned activities and events in 2015 

and 2016 so that I may update the calendar on the Euromonde website. Please make sure to send me the 

name, the dates and the venue. 

 

I would like to close by urging you to join one of the many ETTW groups of volunteers working on key issues to 

expats or to support ETTW by a donation of € 50 to our  Belgian bank account: IBAN:  BE87 4289 1238 8194. 

 

Thank you very much for your help and cooperation. 

 

Best regards, 

Ingeline Bonde, Member organization liaison 
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From Our Members: 

 
From Elizabethann Burke Madsen (from last Bulletin but still valid): 
 
Free Passport Renewal for Oldies 

 

If you are a British citizen born before 2nd September 1929 you are entitled to a free 
ten-year passport. This perk was introduced by Home Sec. David Blunket in 2004 as a 
reward for everyone who was over 15 at the end of the war. 

You apply in the normal way, but just omit to send any payment with your renewal 
application. If you have been charged for one since 19th May 2004 you are entitled 
to a refund. 
                                                                                                                                                                            
NEW ADDRESS FOR  PASSPORT   RENEWAL: 

It seems just a moment ago I wrote to inform that the office for renewal of British passports 
had moved to Düsseldorf, Germany.   

Well, that has now changed ς this time it is Liverpool, England!  Renewal costs £148, and you 
should allow four weeks for processing. 

 Go to the site: 

https://www.gov.uk/overseas-passports/y/denmark/renewing_new/adult 

 

Elizabethann Burke 
  

    

Diary ï the long road along the path to double citizenship 

I am British, have lived in Denmark for 40 years and feel integrated.  But I cannot vote where I 

pay my tax! ’No taxation without representation! Why should I lose my British passport to be 

able to vote where I live?  Don’t we have the right to live and work in other EU countries? 

For 39 years I have lobbied with The British European Association http://www.briteuro.dk/ for 

representation. At last the Danish politicians have been forced to accept that Denmark must 

follow the rest of Europe.  Only three out of all EU countries still refuse to accept double citizen-

ship. 

The law allowing dual nationality was passed on 1st September 2015. Many Danes living abroad 

are expected to apply to get their Danish citizenship back and there are many others in my sit-

uation who will apply for an extra passport, this one Danish. So the authorities are expecting a 

lot of extra work and have employed eighty more staff to cope with the rush. So I decided to 

apply in good time. 

This is how far I have got:  

a) October 2014.  Applied to VUC  to take the exam on Citizenship, held only in December 

and June.  Paid 717 DKK.  Studied the online material from the Ministry and the example 

https://www.gov.uk/overseas-passports/y/denmark/renewing_new/adult
http://www.briteuro.dk/
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of a test on http://statsborgerskabsprove.com/ and 

http://www.b.dk/labs/quiz/besvar/172 

b) Late November 2014: Phoned the language school several times asking a) where the 

exam would be held. (Answer: we are waiting to see how many will sit the exam), b) 

what aids are allowed? (Answer: none, not even a dictionary). 

c) The week before the exam. A letter from VUC with the address of the hall and 

information I can wait six weeks before the result. 

d) Spend a lot of time studying the material from the Ministry.  It is not in book form: 

http://www.uvm.dk/~/media/UVM/Filer/Udd/Voksne/PDF14/Sep/140919%20UVM_Sta

tsborgerskabsproeven_uden%20lydikon.pdf 

e) 2nd December 2014.  Exam in Federiksberghallen, Mariendalsvej. Over 300 people sit the 

exam.  I am almost the only woman without a burka or Moslem head scarf. See the 

exam on: 141202_Proevesaet_statsborgerskabsproeven.pdf. 

We have 45 min. to tick 30 multiple choice questions: 27 concern politics, law, history, 

EU, Greenland, traditions, family, geography, royal family, community, immigration, etc. 

and 3 questions are on topical subjects. I finish in 10 minutes. Relief! 

f) 4th December. The pass certificate arrives after only two days. I got one answer wrong (I 

think I muddled the name of a minister!) 

g) Normally I would have to take an exam in written and oral Danish.  It costs 1,200 DKK 

from Sprogcentret and is held twice a year. Fortunately I am exempt as I have a higher 

education taken in Danish and have passed a 6 hour exam in my field, written in Danish, 

38 years ago.  

h) Printed out the 16 page application from the net. 

http://www.justitsministeriet.dk/sites/default/files/media/Arbejdsomraader/Forskning/

Forskningsrapporter/2013/Statsborgerskab/Ansoegningsskema.pdf 

 Sent one page to Borgerservice, where they have to certify that I have not received state 

benefit within the last five years. 

i) 2nd January 2015. The filled 16 page application and copies of eight personal documents 

delivered to the Police at Halmtorvet, Copenhagen. (Since they died long ago I have 

ǘǊƻǳōƭŜ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŀŎǘ ȅŜŀǊ ƻŦ Ƴȅ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ ōƛǊǘƘǎ ŀƴŘ ƴŜƛǘƘŜǊ ŎƻǳƭŘ L ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ŦƻǊ 

every holiday over 3 weeks I have taken in the last 40 years!)  

j) 15th January. Receive an e-mail from the police to meet for an interview with the original 

documents on 5th March. 

k) 5th March. Interview with a civil servant at the police station. First I paid the 1,000 DKK 

fee and then we went to an interview room. All my copies were checked with the 

originals: my passport, residence permit (that I had never needed in 40 years), 

certificates for Danish exam exemption, the citizenship exam, my education, and from 

the Council stating that I was self-supporting. 

http://statsborgerskabsprove.com/
http://www.b.dk/labs/quiz/besvar/172
http://www.uvm.dk/~/media/UVM/Filer/Udd/Voksne/PDF14/Sep/140919%20UVM_Statsborgerskabsproeven_uden%20lydikon.pdf
http://www.uvm.dk/~/media/UVM/Filer/Udd/Voksne/PDF14/Sep/140919%20UVM_Statsborgerskabsproeven_uden%20lydikon.pdf
http://www.justitsministeriet.dk/sites/default/files/media/Arbejdsomraader/Forskning/Forskningsrapporter/2013/Statsborgerskab/Ansoegningsskema.pdf
http://www.justitsministeriet.dk/sites/default/files/media/Arbejdsomraader/Forskning/Forskningsrapporter/2013/Statsborgerskab/Ansoegningsskema.pdf
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The interview lasted 30 mins. and the officer wrote on his PC while I told him my CV: why 

I moved to Denmark, my lack of criminal record (including no speeding fines), my lack of 

attachment to UK, my social network here, my career in Denmark, hobbies, interests, 

husband, economy and housing situation.  He was very interested in my volunteer work.  

He printed out the five pages he had written for me to read and sign, but I was not 

allowed a copy. Received a severe warning about what could happen if I had given false 

information! 

He said the application would be sent to the Ministry of Justice the same day and I would 

ƘŜŀǊ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜƳ ƛƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘƛƳŜΦ  bƻǊƳŀƭƭȅ ƛǘ ǘŀƪŜǎ мр ǘƻ му ƳƻƴǘƘǎΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀŘ 

employed 80 extra staff to help the work load with the new law, so he hoped it would 

ƴƻǿ ǘŀƪŜ ǳƴŘŜǊ ŀ ȅŜŀǊΦ L ǎŀƛŘ ƛǘ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ǘŀƪŜ Ƴŀƴȅ ǎŜŎƻƴŘǎ ǘƻ ƭƻƻƪ Ƴe up in the 

criminal data base, and he agreed, but told me I was at the bottom of the huge pile and 

it takes months to investigate e.g. the parents, contacts and brothers of a Pakistani with 

a very usual name where all the information has to be translated, etc. 

So now I just have to wait..... 

²ƘŜƴ ƘŜ ǊŜŀŘ Ƙƛǎ ƴƻǘŜǎ ǘƻ ƳŜ L ǿƻƴŘŜǊŜŘ ǿƘȅ ƛǘ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ΩǘƘŜ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿŜe arrived ŀƭƻƴŜΩΦ L 

asked what it meant, should I have had my Danish husband with me? No, he replied, but 

many come with translators, social workers or counsellors.  Translators?  I thought you 

ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ǎǇŜŀƪ 5ŀƴƛǎƘΚ  Ωbƻǘ ŀƭǿŀȅǎΩ Η  

l) 2nd April. Letter from the Ministry of Justice that my application has been received and 

is being processed, which will take over 12 months.  

(Only four months after the citizenship exam I have already forgotten how many weeks 

paternity leave you can hold, how many EU Commissioners we have, how long the EUX 

education takes and how many hectares of forest there are!) 

m) 1st May 2015. Today I have lived and worked in dear  Denmark for 40 years. I speak 

Danish and feel I am integrated: I love Denmark.  I never visit England, have no family 

there, but 

the first 20 years of my upbringing mean a lot to me and I think it is wrong I must give up 

my British passport to have the vote in Denmark where I pay so much tax.  I know it is 

just emotion and not logic! 

n)  7th May. General election in England. The present law removes your right to vote when 

you have lived outside the UK for 15 years. Many ex-pats around the world want to keep 

their UK vote as they have property or pensions or pay tax in England and want to 

ƛƴŦƭǳŜƴŎŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƎǊŀƴŘŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƘŜŀƭǘƘŎŀǊŜΦ  .ǳǘ L ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƻǊ 

interest left in England and no longer pay tax there, so I have long ago dropped the 

interest in an English vote as it has no relevance for me. I want to vote in Denmark, 

where I live. 

o) The PM, Helle Torning Schmidt, calls a general election for 18th June.  I hope it will be 

the last election where I am unable to vote. 
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p) 26th June.  A new government and a new PM.  The anti-immigration party received 

many more votes than previously. 

q) 1st September 2015.  The new law on double nationality was passed today.  Hurrah! 

r) 26th Sept.  A national newspaper, Berlingske Tidende, printed a 3 page article about me 

applying for a Danish passport.  It included photos of some of the documents I provided 

for the police, and photos of me outside the English church.  The title concerned it having 

taken me 183 days just to get this far, with another 18 months (?) waiting ahead.                             

The article: http://www.politiko.dk/nyheder/det-tog-elizabethann-183-dage-at-soege-

om-statsborgerskab 

s) 29th Oct. A list of about 6,500 names is published today, of foreigners about to get 

Danish citizenship. Not many European names there! This should be the last batch 

before those of us lucky enough to gain double nationality.  

t) October 2015.  The government has altered the rules for applying for citizenship with 

RETROGRADE application!  They now want a harder exam in Danish, a more 

comprehensive exam ƻƴ 5ŜƴƳŀǊƪ ŀƴŘ ŎƛǘƛȊŜƴǎΩ ǊƛƎƘǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŘǳǘƛŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƭƻƴƎŜǊ ǇŜǊƛƻŘǎ ƻŦ 

being financially independent and of lack of criminality. This applies not only to new 

applicants but to all those (like me) who thought they have been accepted, and are just 

waiting for confirmation! 

How will this affect me?  Am I exempted? No-one seems able to give me an answer.  Will 

I have to go up to new exams and pay again?  Will I have to start all over again?  Or are 

9¦ ŎƛǘƛȊŜƴǎ ƛƴ ŀ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ǇƛƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ΨŘǳōƛƻǳǎΩ ŦƻǊŜƛƎƴŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ƻŦ 

investigation? Surely  the new rules will delay my application even longer if there are not 

extra staff available?  

So far I have heard nothing officially, so the waiting continues.....      

      Elizabethann Burke 

 

http://www.politiko.dk/nyheder/det-tog-elizabethann-183-dage-at-soege-om-statsborgerskab
http://www.politiko.dk/nyheder/det-tog-elizabethann-183-dage-at-soege-om-statsborgerskab
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From Joe Mckernan: 
 
The Joys of Motoring. 
-------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Allard, Alvis, Armstrong Siddeley, Healey, Jowett and Bradford, Lagonda, Lanchester, Riley, 

Singer, Standard, Sunbeam Talbot, Triumph. 

 

When I was a child in the fifties, I was a car enthusiast - for Dinkies, and later the slightly 

downmarket Corgies and Spot-on - and also for the real thing.  I knew most of the cars by sight, 

and they all looked different. 

 

I came across 2 books recently - British Motor Cars, 1952, and British Sports Cars, 1950 - and 

boy did it conjure up some memories!  There were some lovely cars - Alvis Grey Lady, the so 

stately Armstrong Siddeley before they brought out the later Sapphire which looked like a 

Hillman, the Austin Somerset and A90 convertible, the fabulous Jaguar XK120, the  

elegant RM Rileys and Triumph Renown (I never liked the Mayflower - it seemed out of 

proportion somehow), the beetle-backed Standard Vanguard, and many more.  There are only 2 

foreign makes mentioned, - the Citroen (as used by Rupert Davies in Maigret), and Renault. 

There are also some obscure makes - H.R.G., Dellow, Marauder - all very stylish.  Some are still 

with us - Morgan, MG (just!), and of course Bentley and Rolls Royce - but it's a different world.  

Now to my jaundiced eye, they all look the same - not an illlusion, I think, the designers 

probably all go to the same schools and learn the same things - and if success shouts, then they 

are probably right, but what a price.  For me, the final insult was when Volkswagen bought Rolls 

Royce - and now We are desperate to sell Rover to China. 

 

Before the Second World War, there were hundreds of UK car companies. Now, with the latest 

MG Rover fiasco, the only way to "Buy British" is the specialist niche like Morgan - or a taxi! 

 

According to the Society of Motor Manufacturers and Traders, nearly 1.7 million vehicles were 

produced in Britain in the last year for which I have figures - a healthy number -  more than 50 

per cent higher than in the 1980s - but the top three producers last year, based on provisional 

data, were Japanese. Nissan with 325,000, Toyota with 240,000, Honda with 199,000 vehicles. 

BMW, with the Mini, was fourth. MG Rover produced only 100,000 - behind Peugeot, behind 

Land Rover and Jaguar - both part of Ford - and behind General Motors' Vauxhall. 

 

The truth is, despite MG Rover's trauma, car manufacturing is alive and well in Britain. We may 

not be the biggest volume producer in Europe - Germany, France and Spain are ahead of us on 

volume produced - but Britain has three of the most productive vehicle plants in Europe - Nissan 

in Sunderland, Honda in Swindon and Toyota in Burnaston.  The Peugeot 206 was, in 2003, the 

most heavily produced British-built car, followed by the Nissan Micra. The Mini was in third 

place - in reality, a BMW - followed by the Toyota Avensis. Other than the Mini, none of these 

feels particularly British. 

 
It's my perception that it was basically the Great Example - after the war Britain could have had 

the Volkswagen for nothing - but British manufacturers thought the VW bug was rubbish, and 

mostly produced updated versions of their prewar cars.  There was no competition within UK or 

the empire so they all sold well, and no-one looked to the future.  They thought the success in the 
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present would last forever.  In the 1980s I bought a brand new Ford made in UK - suffice it to 

say my next brand new buy was going to be a Volkswagen.  I also bought a Toyota for style and 

reliability 

 

So now I’m looking at the contemporary books of cars from the 1950s a lot still had running 

boards - and there was a definite elegance to them, but they were definitely cars of the 1940s 

rather than the 1950s.  A shame, because some of them were truly beautiful, and at one time the 

UK was known and recognised for design and innovation - but the very few next successes in the 

1960s - the mini and the Morris Minor - were designed by Alec Issigonis, a German Greek.  So 

complacency was what killed the British Car Industry - not Unions or lack of demand for cars. 

We shot ourselves in the foot yet again.  All we can do is appreciate the few niche motors left, 

and regret all these so similar metal boxes! 

 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Joe McKernan 
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Subscriptions!! Some members have not paid their subscriptions 
There are still a few members who have not paid their subscription yet – 

please payASAP. 

Please pay your yearly subscription. The subscriptions should be paid into our new 

account in Danske Bank. Reg.nr. 0454. Account number: 4724327443. The 

subscription can be transferred from your account to the account of the 

Association.  

 

The amount to be paid is d.kr. 150-00 for a single member and d.kr. 250-00 for a 

couple. For businesses the amount is d.kr. 250-00. 

 

For questions forwarded to us on e-mail - please use info@briteuro.dk 

 

 

Please send articles and letters intended for the next BE Bulletin to: Valerie 

Kristiansen at info@briteuro.dk 

 

 

BE Bulletins can be read on our home page: www.briteuro.dk 

oOo 
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